
Ceannasaí na Seirbhísí Bunchúraim 

Cúram Sláinte Phobail, Iarthar, Ceanncheathrú N. Muire, 

Caisleán an Bharraigh, Co. Mhaigh Eo, F23 HP58. 

T: (094) 90 49064 / (094) 90 49069  

Head of Primary Care Services 

Community Healthcare West, St. Mary’s Headquarters, Castlebar, 
County Mayo, F23 HP58 

Tel: (094) 90 49064 / (094) 90 49069  

8th February 2024 

Mr. Alan Dillon T.D. 
Constituency Office 
New Antrim St 
Gorteendrunagh 
Castlebar 
Co. Mayo 
F23 VE00 

RE: PQ 48457/23 
“To ask the Minister for Health when construction will recommence on Ballyhaunis 
primary care centre; and if he will make a statement on the matter” 

Dear Deputy Dillon, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response.  I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position. 

With regard to the development of a Primary Care Centre in Ballyhaunis the HSE remains in 
dialogue with the developer to determine a way forward for the project and an updated 
programme for recommencement and completion is to be agreed. 

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries 
please contact me. 

Yours sincerely 

_________________ 
Mary Warde 
Head of Primary Care Services 
Galway, Mayo & Roscommon 


